CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE : May 17, 1990 Page 1 of 2
TIME: . 12:00 Noon
PLACE: Davco Farm

Present: Malcolm Henry, Ray Davis, Frank Perrin, David Scott -

5a.

10.

Richard Day

The minutes of the preceding meeting of April 16, 1990 were
received and unanimously approved.

The following payrolls were unanimously approved:

4/28/90 S6903.95 5/5/90 $6838.00
5/1.2/90 6377.95

Invoices amounting to $3,118.65 were approved unanimously.

The following had articles to vote out but voted to stay in:
Sherborn, Lunenburg, Berlin, and Northbridge

Towns voted out: Lancaster, Boylston, Grafton. The activity
of the Reclamation Board and the Central Mass. Mosquito Control
were very badly discredited and liabled by one Mr. Ted Williams
who handled the truth very carelessly

We must come up with some sort of a plan whereby these towns
could re-enter the project if they resigned.

Jack Evangelous resigned effective 5/11/90. He will be missed
very much. David will make his recommendation to the Commis-
sioners at the next meeting for a replacement of General
Foreman or maybe we will fly without one for awhile.

Doing special events mosquito control with with Mist Blowers.
Expect to start Monday through Thursday nights with ULV
machines for adult mosquito control.

Our request for FY91 for budget was $658,321.00. Due to three
towns withdrawing, we will ask our representative and senators
to reduce it to $593,416.00.

The Wilmington FY90 funding matter seems to have been resolved
by our Superintendent by having the check deposited with the
Reclamation Board and paying a vendor directly.

At the next meeting we should get a list of prospective people

we would recommend to the Reclamation Board for two Commissioners,

one to replace Mrs. Anderson and one to replace Malcolm Henry

who surprised us all by announcing that he is resigning effective

October 1, 1990,
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11. Letter to Reclamation Board attention of Mr. Costa not
answered yet. Malcolm and David will check on this.

12. We are operating with 13 employees, 5 less than last year.
13. Next Meeting: June 2lst

14. Meeting Adjourned: 2:06 P.M.
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